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The School District of Fort Atkinson Board does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, ancestry, creed, pregnancy,
marital status, parental status, sexual orientation, sex (including transgender status, change of sex or gender identity), or physical, mental, emotional,

or learning disability (“Protected Classes”) in any of its student programs and activities.

Principal Welcome
Welcome March! We are glad you are here.

Punxsutawney Phil did not see his shadow last month and an early spring is on the way (fingers
crossed)! Here at Barrie, we are so looking forward to the weather warming up and sticking around
for awhile. In the meantime, please continue to monitor the daily weather and send the appropriate
attire with your child(ren) to school each day. I understand this is often as difficult as Punxsutawney
Phil making his annual prediction.

In addition, all the staff here at Barrie have been working hard to make school "not-just-another
Groundhog Day" as we continue to move through third quarter. We pride ourselves on making each
day new and exciting for your child(ren). Thank you for being a part of that journey!

As always, thank you for the continued commitment and support! 

Warmly,
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Calendar of Events: October
We hope you can join us!

Events Calendar

March 4th | PTO Meeting @ 6:30 pm (Barrie IMC)
March 6th | PTO Teacher Treat Day (GRK)
March 18th - April 26th | Forward Testing Window
March 21st | Favorite Character Day (Student Council Sponsored)
March 21st | SDFA Board Meeting @ 5:30 pm

Looking Ahead
April 1st | PTO Meeting @ 6:30 pm (Barrie IMC)
April 5th | Barrie Spirit Day
April 16th | DARE Graduation (GR5)
April 18th | SDFA Board Meeting @ 5:30 pm
April 25th | Arts and Learning Fair / Picnic (5pm - 7pm)
April 26th | Mismatch Dress Up Day (Student Council Sponsored)

EVENTS
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Ongoing Reminders

School begins at 7:55 AM and ends at 3:05 PM
Drop off and pick-up should be done in the back circle drive. 
Please call Barrie at 920.563.7817 to report your child's absence. Leave a
message with your name, your child's name, and the reason for the absence.

Handy Links

Barrie Website - News Updated Regularly
District Home Page - District News
School Nutrition Page - School Breakfast/Lunch Menus

Early Release Days 
1:30 PM Dismissal

 3/11/24
4/15/24
5/13/24

Vacation Dates

3/22/24 | No Classes - Records Day
3/25/24 - 3/29/24 | No School - Spring Break
5/27/24 | No School - Memorial Day

https://www.fortschools.org/Domain/213
https://wi02211243.schoolwires.net/
https://wi02211243.schoolwires.net/domain/41
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2023-2024 PTO Officers

Co-Presidents | Ashley Barr and April Van Etten
Vise President | Marjorie Roberton
Secretary | Megan Brand
Treasurer | Cody Miller and Jeremy Busse

Monday, March 4th

at 6:30 PM 

in the Barrie IMC.

Watch for PTO updates on our
Facebook page.

Barrie Broncos 
Elementary

Come join the 
Barrie PTO Team at the

Next Meeting: 

Coin Drive

       March 4th-18th
Students will have the

opportunity to add money to the
jar representing the movie they

would like to see.
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Band & Orchestra News
DATE CHANGE FOR BAND and ORCHESTRA

STUDENTS & PARENTS:

The Art and Learning Fair performances have
been moved to April 25th.  Please mark your

calendars and stay tuned for more
information!

BAND BOOSTER MEETING 

All parents of students participating in the
band are automatically considered “Band

Booster” members, and are welcome at ALL
Booster Meetings!  Our next meeting is:
Wednesday, March 20th at 6:00 PM High

School Music Pod.  We hope to have parents
representing students from all grade levels,

and would love to have you there!
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Students in 3rd, 4th and 5th grade are
preparing to perform for their families at this
year's Arts and Learning Fair at Barrie. It is

scheduled for April 25th which is coming our
way very soon! All 3rd and 4th grade recorder

players, and all 5th grade band, orchestra,
choir and ukulele players are scheduled to

perform. Please mark your calendars for the
lively and entertaining event!
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HOCKEY

Students in PE participated in mini golf and hockey during
the month of February. During mini golf they practiced

their putting skills and got to be creative at the end of the
unit by creating their own mini golf course. In hockey

students learned skills such has passing, shooting, goalie
work, dribbling and our 2nd - 5th grade students even

participated in a mini tournament. Students in the
upcoming month will begin a volleyball unit. 
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Reid Miller
Ethan Miller
Esme Bastien
Seth Crossman
Charlie Carl
Erin Vosburgh
Briggs Luedtke
Dixie Mulderink
Jordan Acosta
Jackson Weiler
Terry Parish
Brooke Steindorf
Paysen Allie
Harmony Kirkland
 Alondra Rivera Zuniga
 Pyper Gefvert
Alonso Zamora Gomez
Aspen Thiede
Julia Turrittin-Johnson
Xavier Becerra-Espinoza
Jackson Williams 

2023 - 2024 Safety Patrollers

Student Council
Delaney Riddell,

Harrison Scheibel,
Hattie Golson, 
Elena Fellin, 

Esme Bastien,
Aspen Thiede, 
Pyper Gefvert, 
Briggs Luedtke,
Alondra Rivera-

Zuniga, 
Hayden Gefvert,

Lainey Gottschalk,
Charles Fortney,
Taylor Bauman  

Lucas Kienbaum
Braquel Hunsicker
Hattie Golson
Mallory Fast
Elena Fellin
Harrison Scheibel
Lilla McDonald
Charlie Cheek
Meara Kelly
Paizley Stouffer
Cassie Smith
Delaney Riddell
Emma McKee
Hunter Schickowski
Roger Fajardo Reyes

March Patrollers-of-the-Month:  Pyper Gefvert and Charlie Cheek

Our new 5th Grade Safety
Patrollers have continued
to do a great job keeping
our Barrie Broncos safe
before school and after
school. They are out on

their corners whether it's
rain or shine, hot or cold

outside. Keep up the
great work, Safety

Patrollers!!!

Student Council members worked very hard to spread kindness around the school during the
month of February. Members put together baskets of craft supplies for each classroom to create
their own paper heart. The hearts were displayed around the building for all of the students to

enjoy. These hearts included messages and pictures to encourage kindness, 
friendship and compassion.

The Student Council is continuing to sponsor an indoor recess game and activity collection. The
students will be collecting gently used or new games and activities for students to use during

indoor recess. The goal is to provide all students with a variety of options during indoor recess.
Please consider donating to support this great cause! 
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Thank you to those families who submitted pictures last week!



Your student has learned all about BULLYING!
During guidance class, Grades 2-5 have FINISHED the Bullying Prevention Unit, while

kindergarteners and first graders finished learning about problem solving, conflict
resolution, and including others.

Bullying
when someone repeatedly

hurts, scares, or makes
another person feel bad

on purpose

Counselor's Corner
Barrie Elementary

Miss Young | School Counselor | 23-24

Phone: (920) 563-7817
Email: youngs@fortschools.org

By the end of the unit, here’s

what the students will have

learned:

For more information about how to talk
to kids about bullying, click here.

Tips for TRUSTED ADULTS

Confidence Building
Teach positive self-talk to boost their

self-esteem

Reporting Incidents
Emphasize the importance of reporting any bullying

incidents to a trusted adult, whether it's a teacher, school
counselor, and/or you as a parent

Being an Upstander
Teach your child to stand up for others

who are being bullied

Assertiveness
Help them practice using a strong, clear

voice and maintaining eye contact

Buddy System
Encourage your child to stick with friends

or a group when they feel unsafe

https://www.stopbullying.gov/resources/how-to-talk-about-bullying
https://www.stopbullying.gov/resources/how-to-talk-about-bullying
https://www.stopbullying.gov/resources/how-to-talk-about-bullying
https://www.stopbullying.gov/resources/how-to-talk-about-bullying
https://www.stopbullying.gov/resources/how-to-talk-about-bullying
https://www.stopbullying.gov/resources/how-to-talk-about-bullying
https://www.stopbullying.gov/resources/how-to-talk-about-bullying
https://www.stopbullying.gov/resources/how-to-talk-about-bullying
https://www.stopbullying.gov/resources/how-to-talk-about-bullying
https://www.stopbullying.gov/resources/how-to-talk-about-bullying
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Click here for the
PDF in English

Click here for the
PDF in Spanish

Fort HealthCare is sharing some Backpack News for our
families, which includes tips such as how to stay healthy as
the winter weather approaches, tips for families, flu shots,
and more!

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UdvnklIwvw0W5yRO766s94wfVAQwd-8T/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1IOzUqKtc7WdWG6qkl4tNr9-qUJJ3wVq6/view?usp=sharing
https://www.forthealthcare.com/chw-article/backpack-news/
https://www.forthealthcare.com/chw-article/backpack-news/
https://www.forthealthcare.com/chw-article/backpack-news/
https://www.forthealthcare.com/chw-article/backpack-news/
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Join our 1Fort Team!
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Looking to make a difference in the life of a child? The School District of Fort Atkinson
and our partners offer a variety of employment opportunities and are actively seeking
interested candidates. 

Join our 1Fort Team!

To view an up-to-date list of our available vacancies, please bookmark the School District of Fort Atkinson Careers
Page. You can also contact hr@fortschools.org with any questions you may have.

There are still programs available to help families with these costs. To see if you qualify, please complete the
application found online or you can print off a paper application. 

As a reminder, there are additional benefits for qualifying for free/reduced lunch such as:

Free/Reduced Lunch Reminders

We always want our students to have access to the best benefits possible. Should your circumstance change,
please know this support is available at any time.

https://bit.ly/SDFAhire
https://bit.ly/SDFAhire
mailto:hr@fortschools.org
https://www.fortschools.org/cms/lib/WI02211243/Centricity/Domain/41/free-reduced-meal-application-_E.pdf
https://www.fortschools.org/cms/lib/WI02211243/Centricity/Domain/41/free-reduced-meal-application-_E.pdf
https://www.fortschools.org/Page/8198
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“Connecting Wisconsin families with special health care needs to essential support and resources”

As educators in Wisconsin schools, you have incredible access to providing families with timely and relevant information.
Wisconsin Wayfinder is a resource to share with all families in your schools and districts, and in particular families with

children with disabilities or mental health needs. Wisconsin Wayfinder helps families find county and statewide disability and
mental health services beyond the support provided by schools. As a close partner with Wisconsin Department of Health

Services (DHS), Wisconsin DPI asks school and district leaders to please share out the below information on your school
district webpages, newsletters to families, and consider sharing information about Wisconsin Wayfinder with

families at individualized education program meetings.

Last week the Wisconsin DHS launched a new service that will transform the support structure for families of children with
delays, disabilities, special health care needs, or mental health conditions. Wisconsin Wayfinder: Children’s Resource Network
includes a user-friendly website and toll-free helpline that lets families easily connect with real people (dedicated children’s
resource guides) who will help navigate through the essential services and supports that will enable their children to thrive.

“This service is a critical step toward improving the way families with special health care needs access and connect with the
vital resources they need, especially during crucial moments like after an initial diagnosis,” said DHS Deputy Secretary Deb
Standridge. “Our children’s resource guides are people committed to personally assisting families on this journey. Wisconsin

Wayfinder embodies our commitment to inclusivity, support, and accessibility for our state’s children and their families.” View
the entire news release.

A statewide user-friendly website and toll-free number, 877-WiscWay (877-947-2929), provide families with convenient, direct
access to compassionate and knowledgeable children’s resource guides. Please share the toll free number (877-

WiscWay) and this Link to Wisconsin Wayfinder webpage with families in your schools, districts, and
communities.
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Timely Information

DHS Launches Wisconsin Wayfinder: Children’s
Resource Network





click on graphics for more information

Do you have an event you’d like to share?
www.bit.ly/1fortevetns
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